
Chapter 6 

PUBLIC INFORMATION AND EDUCATION 
FOR HEALTH 

Health education is an integral component of the health care 
systems of Member States and over the years WHO'S collaborative 
activities have stimulated and strengthened the integration of 
programmes of information and education for health. 

The fortieth anniversary of WHO in 1988 provided an excellent 
opportunity to operationalize the integration, both in the 
Regional Office and in the countries. The IEH activities 
launched to commemorate the Organization's fortieth anniversary 
continued to evoke encouraging response in the countries who 
used this unique opportunity for health advocacy through 
information and education activities involving governments, 
NGOs, academic institutions, media and others. During the 
period under review, information kits on priority health themes 
were published and distributed. These kits were translated into 
local languages in some countries and widely used by media, 
health workers, etc. In addition to those distributed in 1988, 
kits devoted to accident prevention, promotion of women's 
health, healthy lifestyle and self-care are being brought out 
in 1989. There is now greater involvement of media - radio, 
press and television - in health communication. In some 
countries, notably Sri Lanka and Thailand, media seminars were 
held to orient journalists to health issues. Many countries 
also held exhibitions, poster and photographic competitions, 
dramas and rallies to carry health messages to the people. An 
added thrust was provided by the widespread media coverage 
given to World AIDS Day on 1 December 1988. 



The fortieth anniversary was celebrated during the forty-first 
session of the Regional Committee held in September 1988, which 
included a special commemorative session with speeches from the 
chief delegates, and award of Health-For-All Medals to health 
developmentalists from India. (Health-For-All Medals were also 
awarded to distinguished health professionals in other 
countries of the Region on other occasions.) 

The World Health Day theme for 1989 "Let's Talk Health" was 
utilized to highlight the role of communication in health 
development. As in the past, the Regional Director's World 
Health Day broadcast was sent to Countries, translated into 
many languages of the countries of the Region and relayed by 
the All India Radio. 

On 31 May 1989, the second No-Tobacco Day, with its theme "The 
Female Smoker: At Added Risk", helped to focus attention on 
health issues in which WHO is playing a leading role in provid- 
ing direction and in coordinating activities in these areas. 

To promote 'non-smoking', Thailand conducted a training course 
for medical and allied health personnel to upgrade their skills 
and competencies in information transmission and persuasive 
techniques. 

Health promotion activities for the prevention and control of 
AIDS were initiated this year with the holding of an 
intercountry workshop on this topic in the Regional Office in 
December 1988. This has led to further activities at the 
country level, particularly in Bangladesh and Indonesia. 

A folio of AIDS information and communication materials 
produced in the Region is under preparation, and the production 
of a video film on Asian Women and AIDS is being considered. 

Strengthening of information and education for health 
programmes and activities are being considered and undertaken 
in several countries in collaboration with WHO. The structure 
of the health education bureaux and its programmes are being 
reviewed through workshops and consultative meetings as was 
done in Bangladesh, and a task force has been set up to review 
the national strategies for public information and education on 
priority health problems for finalizing a strategic plan in 
Thailand followed by a workshop on reformation of "health 
commandments". 

Effective strategies for the implementation of school health 
education are also being considered. In India, a workshop on 



planning was held in February 1989 and was followed by another 
in May 1989 on the production of need-based educational 
material for training of field-level workers, including 
teachers and students. In collaboration with the National 
Council for Education Research and Training (NCERT), the 
Central Health Education Bureau of India also developed a 
framework for health education for school-age children. Two 
review meetings of state health education bureaux have been 
held in January and April 1989 essentially to suggest 
augmentation of training, school health and intersectoral 
coordination. 

Public health and health-related personnel and hospital staff 
are being trained in health education, effective communication 
and material development in Burma, Nepal and Sri Lanka. To 
promote the role of the traditional medicine practitioner in 
primary health care, Thailand is publishing a bi-monthly 
newsletter on traditional medicine and a vocabulary of terms 
used in traditional medicine is being compiled. 

Seminars and orientation courses on health education were held 
and a review of the curriculum of the diploma course in health 
education was carried out in Nepal, Bangladesh and India. WHO 
supplied health education bureaux with audio-visual equipment 
and vehicles. To assist the countries to carry out their IEH 
activities, a consultant was assigned to Bhutan to develop the 
organizational structure of the newly established Bureau of 
Information and Education for Health and to assist the govern- 
ment in preparing a five-year plan for IEH in the context of 
primary health care. Another consultant assisted Nepal in 
strengthening its public information and education for health 
programmes. 

Eight fellowships were awarded during the period under review 
to health educators from Burma, Indonesia and Sri Lanka, of 
which two from Burma completed the DHE course in India. The 
remaining six were awarded fellowships of 1-3 months for 
training in health education and management in Malaysia, the 
Philippines and Thailand. 

WHO supported the participation of five health educators from 
the Reeion in the Thirteenth World Conference on Health 
~ducatiin organized by the International Union of Health 
Education held in Houston, USA, in August 1988. The Second 
Regional Conference on "Promotion of the Health and Welfare of 
Women for Better Child Survival" was organized by the South 
East Asia Regional Bureau of the International Union of Health 
Education in Bangalore, India, in February 1989. 



During the period under review, significant activities were 
undertaken in collaboration with UNICEF and other international 
agencies. In India, WHO collaborated with UNICEF and UNFPA in 
providing support and technical guidance in the preparation and 
launching of the Safe Motherhood and Child Survival exhibition 
set up by the Ministry of Health and Family Welfare in New 
Delhi. The exhibition received an encouraging public response. 

In March 1989, WHO collaborated with UNICEF and the World 
Assembly of Youth in organizing and conducting an intercountry 
workshop on "Youth Involvement In Health Development" in the 
South-East Asia Region; thirty-two participants from seven 
countries took part in the workshop. 

Plans are underway to strengthen the public information and 
public relations functions in the Regional Office with a view 
to providing timely and relevant information support to the 
countries. 


